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 Report To: The Inverclyde Council

   
Date:                9 June 2011  

 Report By: Chief Financial Officer             Report No:  FIN/59/11/AP/GJ  
   
 Contact Officer: Alan Puckrin    Contact No:   01475 712223  
   
 Subject: Updated Financial Strategy 2011/2018   

 
 

   
   
   

1.0 PURPOSE  
   

1.1 The purpose of this report is to provide the Inverclyde Council with an update to the 
Council’s Medium Term Financial Strategy. 

 

   
   

2.0 SUMMARY  
   

2.1 The Council’s Financial Strategy covers a seven year period and is reviewed by the Chief 
Financial Officer and the Corporate Management Team on a six monthly basis. 

 

   
2.2 The latest revision reflects decisions taken as part of the 2011/13 Revenue Budget and 

2011/14 Capital Budget approvals received in February 2011. 
 

   
2.3 The outcome of the recent Holyrood Elections means that on the Revenue Budget side it is 

assumed that there is no increase in Council Tax over the period 2012/15 added to which it 
is anticipated that there will be further cash reductions over this period reflecting the 
continuing squeeze on Public Sector Funding.  Greater clarity on the Council’s Grant levels 
for 2012/15 should be received from the Scottish Government in the late Autumn of 2011. 

 

   
2.4 Based on these assumptions it can be seen from Table 3 in the Financial Strategy that it is 

estimated that savings of over £21 million will be required over the period 2013/15.  This 
equates to approximately 10% of the Council’s net Revenue Budget and as such will require 
very clear policy prioritisation decisions to be taken by the Council following the next Local 
Government Elections in 2012. 

 

   
2.5 The position in respect of the Capital Programme is shown in Table 4 and is more certain.  

Members will be aware that the Council has a Capital Programme well in excess of the 
Grant resources provided by the Government and the delivery of the main aspects of the 
School Estate Strategy, Leisure Strategy and Asset Management Strategy will all be 
delivered prior to the end of 2014/15.  After this period the assumption is that the Council 
will effectively only spend on Capital what it receives from the Government in Grant or can 
generate from Capital Receipts. 

 

   
2.6 Appendix 1 to Appendix 3 highlight the short, medium and longer term issues which could 

have a strategic financial impact on the Council.  Mitigating actions and timescales have 
been included along with the relevant Lead Officer who is responsible for tracking these 
issues.  In addition Section 12 of the Finance Strategy collates the main risks envisaged in 
relation to the Finance Strategy along with mitigating actions. 

 

   
   
   
   
   
   



3.0 RECOMMENDATIONS  
   

3.1 It is recommended that the Council consider and approve the 2011/18 Finance Strategy as 
reviewed in May 2011. 

 

   
 
 
 
  Alan Puckrin 
  Chief Financial Officer 
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